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A Message from the Principal 
Dear Ram Families,

It’s hard to believe that the 2021-22 school year has 
come to an end. I am so proud of our graduates who have pushed 
through many changes over the past four years to complete their high school requirements 
and prepare for college and/or career. They have shown tremendous resiliency, and I have confidence that 
trait will serve them well as they approach adult life.

While I am pleased by the success of so many of our students, this past school year has not been without 
challenges. Our biggest challenge came in the form of student attendance. Far too many students had more 
than 10 absences per semester, and because attendance is directly related to performance, this meant lower 
grades for many. Another challenge came in the form of poor behavior, the most frequent of which was 
disrespect. And finally, we found it challenging to keep many of our students focused, particularly with the 
proliferation of social media.

In light of these challenges, we are increasing our expectations for students in the 2022-23 school year in 
hopes they will meet the challenge and work on developing the good work habits that will help them be 
successful in their adult lives. Following are some of the changes you can expect for the 2022-23 school year, 
as well as the support systems we will have in place for students:

•	 Focus on Attendance: Because daily attendance is critical for academic success, we will be 
reinstituting credit denial for any students who reach 10 unexcused absences in one semester.

•	 Expectations for Appropriate Behavior: Part of our mission is to prepare students for college and 
career, and this includes teaching appropriate behavior such as timeliness, respect, and appropriate 
dress. Please keep this in mind when shopping for school clothes. We will expect students to be 
dressed according to the SCPS policy for appropriate dress. Also, our faculty, staff, and administration 
are committed to teaching and modeling respectful behavior, partly through the continued use of 
classroom circles and also through our Ram Talks, which are short lessons that review and discuss 
our Student Code of Conduct.

•	 Reducing Distractions: Next year, we will make a dedicated effort to help our students maintain 
focus on instruction and engagement during class time. Although some already have, most teachers 
will adopt a policy of having students turn off their phones when entering classrooms and placing 
them in a designated, safe space. Parents, please know that your children will be able to check their 
phones between classes, but moving forward into next year, students will not be able to check 
their phones during most class periods.

•	 Safe and Supportive Learning Environment: Another key component of our school’s 
vision is to provide a safe and supportive learning environment for all students. We will make a 
dedicated effort to ramp up student support and address concerns through the implementation 
of a 40-minute Rams Period each Wednesday. During this period, we will deliver our mental 
health and CPR lessons, conduct check-ins with students regarding academic progress, and 
address student concerns through restorative circles.

•	 Academic Support: We will continue to provide additional academic support through our after-
school tutoring program every Tuesday and Thursday in the Media Center from 2:45 – 4:15. We 
staff this program with our own certified teachers, including an ESE teacher, so we encourage 
students to take advantage of this resource. Also, we will continue to offer online on-demand 
tutoring through FEV Tutor, which students can access through a tile on Clever. This resource is 
available from 7:00 am – 10:00 pm every day during the school year.

•	 Orientation 2022-23
•	 Summer Assignments
•	 Testing Information

•	 Spring Sports Roundup
•	 Student Services
•	 and more...
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Mission ––––––––––––––––
Empowering RamNation to Be 
Responsible, Be Respectful, Be 
Engaged, and Be the Change we 
hope to see in the world.

Vision ––––––––––––––––– 
Lake Mary High School will 
consciously work to establish a 
community of engaged educators 
and learners who will thrive in a safe 
and supportive environment. In the 
classroom, teachers will invest in and 
motivate students to help them achieve 
their personal best. Students will leave 
Lake Mary High School with a sense 
of purpose for their lives, equipped 
with tools and a plan for how to make 
an impact beyond high school.

LMHS School Wide 
Expectations
BE RESPONSIBLE

BE RESPECTFUL

BE ENGAGED 

BE THE CHANGE!

IMPORTANT NOTE:
This information is 

current as of
May 16th

and is subject to 
change based upon 
our response and 

efforts to COVID 19.

“Principal’s Message” continues...

•	 Student Support Services: Our guidance team has planned for increased student 
access to counselors during the 2022-23 school year, which will include all counselors 
being available during both lunches in the REF Room one day per week for students 
to walk-up and get their questions answered. They have also planned for two, summer 
help sessions for seniors applying to college. Session 1 is June 7-8 and Session 2 is 
July 11-12. Seniors can choose which session to attend, and the sessions will take 
place from 9:00 am to 12:00 pm. Further, we will continue to staff our Ram Student 
Lounge with a certified social worker during the school day to assist students who 
need immediate support.

Thank you to all of the parents and caregivers who continue to partner with us to secure 
student success. We are committed to continually improving our services to students and 
families and to meeting changing needs by revising our expectations, policies, and procedures.

I am very much looking forward to having students Back in Action for the 2022-23 school 
year and to working together to meet the needs of all students in RamNation.

Go Rams!

Mrs. Mickey Reynolds, Ed.D.
Principal

Essence
(By Jason Jordan)

The Essence Literary Magazine Club is now 
accepting submissions for the Summer Edition of the 
Essence Magazine. All forms of writing are accepted, 
to include prose, poetry, playwrights, sheet music, as 
well as student artwork of any medium. Please see 
Mr. Jordan in room 1-142 with any questions, or you 
can email him at jordanjg@scps.k12.fl.us.

Yearbook
(By Jason Jordan)

The 2021-2022 Chrysomallus Yearbook 
distributions have begun!

Seniors will pick their yearbooks up on 
Thursday and Friday (5/12-5/13) between 
1:45pm and 3:30pm outside of Mr. Jordan’s 
room, room 1-142.

Freshman, Sophomore, and Junior Yearbook 
pickup will be next Monday and Tuesday 
(5/16-5/17) outside of Mr. Jordan’s room from 
2:20pm-3:30pm.

Yearbooks will also be available for purchase 
at the time of pickup while supplies last 
through MySchoolBucks. No cash or check 
will be accepted. Please make sure you have 
a photo ID for confirmation at pickup, and 
only the student who the book is intended 
for may sign for their book. See Mr. Jordan 
or email him at jordanjg@scps.k12.fl.us with 
any questions or concerns.

Media Center Update
It’s been an active year in the Media Center with so 
many new books added to our collection for students 
to enjoy. Most of this year’s best sellers are available!

We would really appreciate it if students would return 
their overdue books as soon as possible as the 
school year draws to a close. All library books are 
due by Friday, May 6th.

REMEMBER there is no charge for overdue 
library books.

mailto:jordanjg@scps.k12.fl.us
mailto:jordanjg@scps.k12.fl.us
http://www.ofsmidfl.com
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Summer Assignments
Be advised that there are summer assignments 
for specific courses. Information is on the LMHS 
website for details of these assignments.

Summer Assignments are in the following 
courses:

•	 English 1 Honors, Pre-AP, Gifted 
(recommended for students)

•	 English II Honors, Pre-AP, Gifted 
(recommended)

•	 AP Language & Composition (required)

•	 AP Literature (required)

PTSA
(by PTSA President  

Linda Corless

Thank you for making LMHS the 
#1 PTSA in Seminole County! Your support helped us accomplish so 
much this year. Here are some of our accomplishments:
•	 Fully stocked food pantry with means to feed 30+ families per 

week
•	 Five teacher appreciation events throughout the year
•	 200 Goodie bags distributed for all faculty birthdays
•	 300 Respectful Ram reward baggies packed
•	 7,488 muffins, 10,580 Takis, and 16,800 Arizona drinks sold in the 

School Store... all which funded:
•	 $3,300 in teacher grants &
•	 $8,000 in scholarships awarded
•	 200 School-spirited Ram-Bam Sticks passed out
•	 65 Financial Literacy books shared
•	 Supported student events such as Kick-ball and lunch-time 

candy toss
•	 and much, much more!

The 2021-2022 school year has been a great one! I sincerely want to 
thank our PTSA Board and the amazing School Store volunteers for 
all their hard work and dedication! We have already started working 
on next year’s plans and we would love to have new friends join the 
group! Be a part of the Board or simply come into the School Store 
during lunch a couple times a month.

For more information on how to join, volunteer, or support your 
PTSA e-mail Linda Corless at: ramptsa@gmail.com or visit https://
lakemaryhs.scps.k12.fl.us/our-school/ptsa.stml .

Save the Date!!
LMHS Student Services will host a Ram Scholars College Admissions 
Summer Boot Camp. There will be two sessions for this event. Session 1 - 
June 7 - 8 and Session 2- July 11 - 12 from 9:00 am - 12:00 pm. All rising seniors 
are invited to participate. During this event, students will learn about the college 
admissions process and timeline, financial aid, senior profile/resume building, 
create their college application profile and receive information regarding the 
college essay topics for the upcoming college application season and more. 
Juniors keep a check on your school email for registration information and 
additional details.

mailto:ramptsa@gmail.com
https://lakemaryhs.scps.k12.fl.us/our-school/ptsa.stml
https://lakemaryhs.scps.k12.fl.us/our-school/ptsa.stml
http://sophiaparpia.com
http://delair.com
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Parking (Steve Longarzo)

Attention Juniors and Seniors! Parking 
space hangtags will be sold online only at My 
SchoolBucks.com for rising Juniors and Seniors, 
who are free of school debt and hold a valid 
driver’s license. Sales will begin July 18, 2022, for 
Seniors and July 25, 2022, for Juniors until space 
is sold out. All parking spaces are $80. After you 
have purchased your space online, you will need 
to download and print the application located on 
the Lake Mary High website. Bring the notarized 
application with all required documents, which are 
listed in the application, to the auditorium lobby on 
August 3, 2022, between the hours 9:00 am and 
12:00 pm to pick up your hangtag. After September 
2, 2022, if the required documents have not been 
submitted, or you still have debt on your account, 
your paid fee will be refunded. Remember all debt 
must be cleared in order to purchase a parking 
hangtag. Please contact Stephen Longarzo with 
any questions (Stephen_Longarzo@scps.k12.fl.us).

Graduation Information
(Mrs. Melisa Ayala-Cruz)

Graduation: Wednesday, May 25
Time: 9:00 am

Location: Addition Financial Arena (UCF)

Tickets: Eight (8) tickets per graduate (children 
over the age of 6 are included with tickets). 
Extra tickets can be purchased for $1.00 on 
Cap/Gown Distribution Day (after 12:00pm, first 
come, first served)

Cap & Gown Distribution: Friday, May 20th 
(if you are not able to attend, you can make an 
appointment to pick up items on Monday, May 
23 or Tuesday, May 24).

Please see times below for pickup on Friday.
Last names beginning with A – G 	 8:00 am
Last names beginning with H – O 	 9:30 am
Last names beginning with P – Z 	 11:00am

For the most current graduation information visit 
the SENIOR page of our website at http://www.
lakemaryhs.scps.k12.fl.us/students/seniors.
stml

Any questions, please email Assistant Principal 
Melisa Ayala-Cruz at melisa_ayala@scps.us.

2022
Orientation &  

Student Activities Expo 
2022-23

August 2, 2022 (9am-12pm). . .  �Upperclassmen 
Orientation

August 3, 2022 (9am-12pm). . .  �Freshmen 
Orientation

Student Activities Expo: There will be a host 
of clubs exhibiting their booths, introducing the 
wide range of club activities on campus to enrich 
students’ campus life experience.

OrlandoHealth.com/ER

When you need immediate medical attention, turn to the trusted 
experts right in your community. Orlando Health Emergency Room 

– Lake Mary is only minutes away, ready and committed to providing 
you the highest level of emergency care.

For ER care, closer to you, choose Orlando Health.

A SERVICE OF ORLANDO HEALTH SOUTH SEMINOLE HOSPITAL. THIS IS NOT AN URGENT 
CARE CENTER. ITS SERVICES AND CARE ARE BILLED AT EMERGENCY DEPARTMENT RATES

SchoolBucks.com
mailto:Stephen_Longarzo@scps.k12.fl.us
http://www.lakemaryhs.scps.k12.fl.us/students/seniors.stml
http://www.lakemaryhs.scps.k12.fl.us/students/seniors.stml
http://www.lakemaryhs.scps.k12.fl.us/students/seniors.stml
mailto:melisa_ayala@scps.us
http://ParksLincoln.com
http://hueymagoos.com
http://OrlandoHealth.com/ER
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Go 
RAMS!

Feature Student: Miguel Negroni
Miguel Negroni has helped get RamMark Coffee up and running all school year and has earned the 
title of “Assistant Manager”. He has learned many valuable skills through our business enterprise and 
his amazing personality leaves all of our customers around campus smiling after they receive their 
coffee delivery. Miguel also serves as an anchor for our very own WRAM news and he has served as 
the official Emcee at our annual Donnie Awards. Miguel has a passion for radio/television and uses 
his gifted voice to make announcements over the school’s intercom to let students know where they 
can find “The Best Coffee in Lake Mary”.

Feature Teacher  &  Feature Program: 
Mr. Pat Barrett (ESE Teacher) &  

RamMark Coffee Enterprise
Mr. Barret and our other ESE teachers and paraprofessionals have a fervency to ensure students 
graduate LMHS as independently as possible with real world skills to be gainfully employed to 
accomplish their full potential. Of course, they teach their students with passion and love, but also 
with short-term goals and data to ensure growth on daily functional skills. Their communication 
with each other, paraprofessionals, and especially parents, has to be top notch to ensure quality 
services to their students.

Mr. Barrett has been teaching students with disabilities at Lake Mary High for the past 16 years. 
He has built a program for students with disabilities that is focused on career preparation. As 
part of this, he facilitates opportunities where his students can have real world experiences and 
gain job skills. He first started a student driven business enterprise by having his students make 
and sell both greeting cards and bird houses (made from recycled materials). The enterprise 
grew this year when his students opened the RamMark Coffee. Students now advertise, make 
and sell coffee to students and staff. Each morning, you will see his students busy at work 
as they take orders, make coffee, and deliver coffee. Students learn to interact and engage 
with others, and the program has promoted inclusion 
of students with disabilities across the school. A little 
more about Mr. Barrett, he is an LMHS alumni who loves 
serving in the community of which he was raised. He is 
an Assistant Athletic Director, Girls Weightlifting Coach, 
and former Girls Lacrosse and Football Coach. When 
he is not working with his students, he can be found 
coaching, supervising an athletic event, or volunteering 
at his church. He and his wife have a three-year-old son, 
and a one-year old daughter. LMHS is lucky to have such 
a dedicated teacher who works hard to ensure quality 
programs for students with disabilities.

Positive Behavior Supports
At LMHS we make a concerted effort to focus on 
positive behaviors. We do this through an initiative 
known as Positive Behavior Supports (PBS). 
PBS offers a systematic approach to promoting 
a school wide culture focused on respect and 
positive behavior. Because students come from 
different backgrounds and cultures, they may view 
behavior in their own unique ways. When a student 
acts out, LMHS views it as a skill deficit; as a result, 
students are taught appropriate school behaviors 
and expectations. Consequences are still given for 
inappropriate behavior; however, students are also 
rewarded when they model citizenship.

Parents: Have you Talked 
with Your Child About 

Digital Citizenship?
Parents- We encourage you to talk with your 
child about digital citizenship, appropriate 
online activity, and monitor the use of your 
child’s social media. We have worked this 
year to educate students on the importance 
of online etiquette and this will continue to be 
a focus moving into the LMHS 2021-22 school 
year.  Resources: https://cyberbullying.org/
what-is-cyberbullying

https://cyberbullying.org/what
https://cyberbullying.org/what
http://hdrealty.com
http://www.MusicShackCFL.com
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Bullying Prevention Awareness and Reporting
Bullying means systematically and chronically inflicting physical hurt or psychological distress on 
another person and includes unwanted and repeated written, verbal, or physical behavior that is severe 
or pervasive enough to:

•	 create an intimidating, hostile, or offensive educational environment

•	 cause discomfort or humiliation

•	 unreasonably interfere with the individual’s school performance or participation

800-423-8477
WWW.SPEAKOUTHOTLINE.ORG

If your child feels as if he or she is being bullied, 
please direct him or her to do the following:

1.	 Report the situation:
a.	 To any adult on campus
b.	 Speak Out Hotline (1-800-423-8477)
c.	 Report through the P3 Campus App

Congratulations
Congratulations to Linda Corless for being selected as the LMHS Dividend of the Year!

2.	 Be sure to fill out a witness statement in the 
discipline office explaining the situation in 
detail.

3.	 The situation will be investigated by an 
administrator.

If you have any questions about bullying procedures, please feel free to contact the discipline office (407-
320-9532). For more information about Seminole County Public Schools Bully Prevention Awareness 
please visit the follow website- https://www.scps.k12.fl.us/district/departments/student-support-
school-safety/bullying-prevention.stml.

242 Wheelhouse Ln, Suite 1210
Lake Mary, FL
407.955.5053

thejoint.com

*Minors must be accompanied by a parent/guardian

STUDENT
DISCOUNT
AVAILABLE

Your go-to Family Owned boutique for all your jewelry needs! 
Specializing in custom designs for the perfect gift.

Come and see our huge selection of fine jewelry today!  

223 Wheelhouse Lane #1101 Lake Mary, FL  32746  •  407-688-3300

WWW.SPEAKOUTHOTLINE.ORG
https://www.scps.k12.fl.us/district/departments/student-support-school-safety/bullying-prevention.stml
https://www.scps.k12.fl.us/district/departments/student-support-school-safety/bullying-prevention.stml
http://thejoint.com
http://www.CasaLeonJewelers.com
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Testing
ACT/SAT: All colleges, universities, and community colleges require the SAT or ACT for admission or 
placement. Most colleges/universities will accept both the SAT or ACT. Lake Mary High School’s code 
number is 100883. (Be sure to bubble the high school code on your registration form so that your 
scores are sent to us.)

2021-22 SAT/ACT Test Schedule
SAT   (www.collegeboard.com)

Registration Deadline Late Registration (fee applies) Test Date

April 8 April 26 May 7 (LMHS)

May 5 May 25 June 4 (LMHS)

ACT   (www.act.org)
Registration Deadline Late Registration (fee applies) Test Date

May 6 May 20 June 11 (LMHS)

June 17 June 24 July 16 (LMHS)

Testing Calendar (Second Semester)
Date Assessment Who Does It Affect?

May 11 US History EOC (1 day test) Students in AP US History

May 12 & 13 Algebra 1 EOC (2-day test) Students who are currently taking Algebra 1

May 16 & 17 Geometry EOC (2-day test) Students who are currently taking Geometry

May 18 Biology EOC (1 day test) Students in AP Biology

May 18, 19 
& 20

Make-Ups: 9th & 10th FSA 
ELA Reading, Biology EOC, US 
History EOC, Algebra 1 EOC, 
Geometry EOC

Students absent for the 9th & 10th FSA ELA 
Reading, Biology EOC, US History EOC, Algebra 1 
EOC, Geometry EOC

 May 20-25 9 Weeks Exams All Students

Parent Reminder
Students who are Enrolled in a Program of Emphasis from Out of Zone

•	 Students must maintain a 2.5 GPA

•	 Students must maintain satisfactory attendance and discipline status.

Note: Failure to meet these requirements will result in the student being exited from our Program of 
Emphasis and automatically withdrawn from Lake Mary High at the end of this school year to return 
to their zoned school.

We Need New or Gently Used
HOODIES & LEGGINGS!

There are particular times when a student is in need of 
apparel, and your donations help us help them! Please bring 
donated items to LMHS’s 
discipline office.

Attention Class of 2022 (and older siblings): As you continue your 
education beyond high school, your beloved LMHS hoodies may not be 
worn on a weekly basis. If you find that you are not wearing these sweat-
shirts in college, please remember your Alma Mater and CONSIDER DO-
NATING THEM BACK TO THE SCHOOL. We have families in need and 
showing school spirit is what Rams do!

www.collegeboard.com
www.act.org
http://www.orlandolux.com
http://www.wawa.com/mobile-ordering
http://www.theeyespecialists.com
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Student 
Services 

eCampus 
Page

Students, are you 
looking for additional 
resources to help plan 
for your future? LMHS 
Student Services now 
has an eCampus page 
complete with resources 
for each grade level on 
campus! Please check 
out our page by going 
to eCampus, selecting 
the ALL LAKE MARY 
course, then clicking the 
Student Services button 
on the homepage. 
Finally, you will select 
the current grade level 
you are in to view all 
resources that are 
relevant to your grade 
level. Our registration 
presentation will be 
included in the resources 
in addition to graduation 
requirements, financial 
aid assistance, 
vocational rehab 
information, community 
services forms, guides 
to help plan for the 
future, and much, much 
more!

Transcript 
Requests 
Seniors!!!

As you are applying for 
colleges and requesting 
transcripts, please make 
sure to CONSISTENTLY 
check your STUDENT 
emails. Students are 
emailed once a request 
has been placed to 
see if you have an 
active application with 
the schools you have 
selected. Once you 
respond to the email, 
transcripts will be sent 
THAT DAY. The process 
is simple so check your 
STUDENT email.

SSC Summer Bridge Program
Seminole State will be offering the Summer Bridge Program this year! 
This is an opportunity for graduating seniors to get a jump start on their 
college career with no out-of-pocket expense their first semester.

To participate, the student must (in this order):

1.	 Be a 2022 High School graduate interested in earning an Associate 
in Arts (A.A.) degree.

2.	 Complete and submit an Interest Form, found on the website www.
seminolestate.edu/summer-bridge

3.	 Apply for Admission at www.seminoelstate.edu/apply towards an 
A.A. degree for Summer Term 2022 and be accepted to Seminole 
State.

4.	  Be classified as an in-state Florida resident, to be determined by 
completing the online admission application.

5.	 Submit a 2021-2022 Free Application for Federal Student Aid 
(FAFSA).

**Space is limited, so we encourage students to submit their Interest 
Form and apply for admission no later than June 3.

Textbook News
Textbooks will be collected in classes and sent down by teachers to be 
stored in the Media Center for the summer. Underclass students’ 
textbooks are due Friday, May 20th.

Senior textbooks are all due BEFORE Wednesday, May 11th.

2016 Bright House Networks Greater Orlando Regional 
Business Award for Small Business 3rd Place Winner

407-333-7787

• Commercial • Homeowners • Condominiums
• Committed to integrity, transparency
and ethical business practices
• Great communication with
board and residents

Call Today to Receive 10% OFF 3 Consecutive Visits! 

FurBabiesHomePetCare.com

Bonded & Insured 
Background checked 

Pet CPR & First Aid Certified

407-489-9418

PROMO CODE: SCHOOL

Do you want to ensure that your pet will receive 
first-rate pet care while you're at work or traveling? 

"Ever since I hired them over a year ago, I'm 
always relaxed when I know Courage the 
Cat is being taken care of by FurBabies. 

They know animals, they're trustworthy and 
are attentive to your needs".    Andrea W. 

 Dog Walks
Pet Sitting
Overnight Stays
Concierge Services

www.seminolestate.edu/summer
www.seminolestate.edu/summer
www.seminoelstate.edu/apply
http://PremierMGMTcfl.com
http://FurBabiesHomePetCare.com
http://modernpi.com
http://www.KorrRealty.com
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Student 
	 Services

Community Service 
Volunteer Hours

We encourage students desiring 
to qualify for the Bright Futures 
Scholarship to complete and turn 
in your volunteer hours no later 
than May 1st. Students can obtain 
SCPS Volunteer Service Program 
Guidelines & Service Plan form in 
the student services office or the 
school website.

Student 
Appointments 
with Counselor

Please remember when making 
student appointments with your 
counselor, they will not call out of 
out of class for your appointment. 
In order to limit distractions in the 
classroom, you must show your 
teacher your emailed receipt of 
your appointment in order to be 
excused. See Ms. Torres in Student 
Services for assistance

A Little on  
“Person-first 
Language”...

People-first language emphasizes 
the individuality, equality and dignity 
of people with disabilities. Rather 
than defining people primarily by 
their disability, people-first language 
conveys respect by emphasizing the 
fact that people with disabilities are 
first and foremost just that—people. 
Employers should use people-first 
language when communicating 
about disability issues, whether 
verbally or in writing. It is important 
to note that many people with 
disabilities, particularly younger 
people, are choosing to use “identity-
first” language such as “autistic” or 
“disabled.” How a person chooses 
to self-identify is up to them, and 
they should not be corrected or 
admonished if they choose not to use 
identify-first language.

Debts
The Senior debt list is available 
in both the Media Center and the 
Bookkeeping office.

•	 To participate in graduation, 
all debts must be paid prior to 
May 11th.

•	 Underclassmen will be notified 
of debts via email

•	 Also, students wanting a parking pass or Senior 
Privileges for the 2022-2023 school year must have 
their debt cleared in order to qualify for eligibility 
and purchase.

http://SeacoastBank.com
http://www.rinehartdental.com
http://www.dairyqueen.com/
http://dustinproject.org
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2022 - 2023 DIAMOND 
RAM CORPORATE 
SPONSORS
4th Street Bar and Grill
Advent Health
Advent Health – Centra Care
Alpha Equity Team at EXP Realty
Atlantic Bay Mortgage Group
The Bernstein Family
Century Financial Group
Chiro-Fit
Chubb Law
Corcoran Premier Realty
Crowne Audio
D1 Sports Training
Dapore Realty
Dave Brewer Homes
FastSigns of Casselberry
FBC Mortgage
The Mike Good Family
Home Makeover Systems
Huey Magoo’s
Iberia Bank / First Horizon
Ireland and Associates Surveying
Iron Rock Commercial Construction
Justice Air Conditioning
Law Office of Mary Beth Kelly
Merrill Lynch
Movement Mortgage
NAPA Auto Parts
Nidy Company Sports Construction
Orlando Health
Parks Lincoln of Longwood
Parks Toyota of Deland
RB Marks Construction
Realtor Martinez
Russ Noyes Roofing
Seminole Powersports
ServPro of North Seminole County
Snedaker Law
Russ Noyes Roofing
Vital Security and Investigations
Walk on Water
Zaxby’s

2022 - 2023 PLATINUM RAM 
CORPORATE SPONSORS
BEIM Orthodontics
CrossleyShear Wealth Management
Elevate Door and Trim
Gitta Sells & Associates
HD Realty
Hunt Eye Care
Island Fin Poke
Kaliegh’s Dream Foundation
Kersenbrock Chiropractice
Nuviva Medical Weight Loss of Lake Mary
Scott’s Heating and Air Conditioning
Seminole State College
The Personalized Doormats Company
Venture Title

2022 - 2023 GOLD RAM 
CORPORATE SPONSORS
Burn Boot Camp
Casa Leon Jewelers
FHIA Remodeling
Firehouse Subs
GRAEF Engineering
John English State Farm Insurance
McCoy Federal Credit Union
Papa Joe’s Pizza – Lake Mary
Pierce Custom Jewelers
Rawle Orthodontics

2022 – 2023 SCOREBOARD 
SPONSORS
Bryan Builders
Dapore Realty
Gators Dockside
FBC Mortgage
Lake Mary Eye Care
Living Legacies with LaVeta
Steffanie Rigetta with Farmers Insurance

SIDE EFFECTS A-FRAME 
SPONSORS
Merrill Lynch
Law Office of Mary Beth Kelly
Centra Care
D1 Sports Training
Dr. Dana Schoonmaker
Russ Noyes Roofing

Business Partnerships
A special thank you to those businesses who have 
supported Lake Mary High School students through 
Business Partnerships. Your contributions have helped us 
acknowledge hard working students and staff. If you would 
like to be a business partner, please contact Dr. Andrea 
Fuhrer at (407) 320-9511.

Noodles & Company

Zaza New Cuban Diner

Orlando Health

Bagel King

4th Street Bar & Grill

Gator’s Dockside

Jeremiah’s Italian Ice

Jason’s Deli

Lake Mary Church

Menchies of Lake Mary

RDV Sportsplex

CareSpot of Lake Mary

Texas Roadhouse Grill

Orange Theory Fitness of 
Lake Mary

Burn Boot Camp

On the Mark Apparel

Smoothie King

Firehouse Subs

First Watch

Andy’s Frozen Custard

Rotary Club of Lake Mary

Chick-fil-A

Advent Health

Cohen Law Group

Winn Dixie of Lake Mary

SPRING Sports 
			   Roundup

Track
LMHS boys and girls track teams have once 
again had amazing season. Both teams won the 
Seminole Athletic Conference Meet with great 
performances across the board. The teams then 
traveled to Spruce Creek for the district meet. The 
boys ended up winning the district championship 
and the girls finished as the runner-up. Both 
teams had a large number of athletes qualify for 
Regionals. At Regionals, the boys team finished 
9th out of 42 teams while the girls finished 10th. 
Nine total athletes between both programs 
qualified to participate in the state championship 
meet on May 14th at the University of Florida. 
Good luck to those athletes and congratulations 
to coaches Ryan and Diana Lowe and their 
athletes on another amazing track season.

continues on the next page...

http://www.SomaPlasticSurgery.com
http://CareNow.com
http://TSSKINCARE.COM
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Softball
The softball team finished the regular season with a 
record of 11-14. The team finished sixth in the Seminole 
Athletic Conference. Despite a tough loss in the district 
tournament, the team’s great strength of schedule 
helped them qualify into the regional playoffs. The team 
will travel to Lake Brantley on Thursday, May 12th to face 
the Patriots in the Regional Quarterfinals. Good luck to 
Coach Fisher and the team.

Boys Volleyball
Coach Louis Reyes has his boys volleyball team finishing 
the regular season 23-1. They are the SAC champions 
and the District Champions. They are ranked 14th in 
the country and #1 in Florida. The team headed into 
Regionals as a major favorite and are on the verge of 
earning themselves a trip to Ft. Lauderdale for the State 
Finals. Good luck to the team as they look to make 
history and win a state championship.

Water Polo
The girls water polo team finished the regular season with 
a record of 15-10, good for third in the Seminole Athletic 
Conference. The team entered the district tournament 
as the second seed and upset Seminole to become the 
district champions. From there, the team dominated their 
first opponent (Timber Creek) in the state playoffs. Their 
season ended in the regional semi-finals.

The boys water polo team finished the regular season 
with a record of 17-6, and were the co-champions of the 
Seminole Athletic Conference. In the district tournament, 
the boys lost a tough district championship match but still 
qualified for the state tournament on the strength of their 
great regular season. The boys then traveled to face Lake 
Brantley in the Regional Quarterfinals and won a tough 
match 9-7. They then beat Winter Park in the semi-finals. 
Their great season came to an end in the regional finals

Great job to Coach Paige Baker and all the boys and girls 
of these great water polo programs. 

Boys Weightlifting
The boys weightlifting team finished 7th in the Seminole 
Athletic Conference this year. Junior Dominic Kontogiannis 
was the SAC champion of the 219 pound weight class 
and advanced to compete at Regionals on April 9th.

Beach Volleyball
The beach volleyball team finished their season with an 8-3 
record. The team is led by Head Coach Katie Donoghue 
and Co-Head Coach Bob Crooks. The team finished 3rd 
in the Seminole Athletic Conference for the regular season 
and then won the first District Championship in the sport. 
In the post-season the team came within one game of 
making it to the state finals in Tallahassee. Congratulations 
to the coaches and the team for a great season.

Tennis
The girls tennis team finished the regular season with 
an undefeated record of 12-0. The team was once again 
the Seminole Athletic Conference Champions and the 
District Champions. The girls then won two tough regional 
tournament matches, making it to the state finals before 
their great season came to an end. The boys tennis team 
finished with a regular season record of 8-4, finishing 3rd 
in the SAC. The team fought hard at the district tournament 
but came up just short of making it into regional play.

Baseball
The baseball team finished with 
a regular season record of 14-12. 
The team finished sixth in the 
Seminole Athletic Conference. 
In the district tournament the 
boys had a big win at home in 
the District Quarterfinals over 
Seminole. Unfortunately, the 
season came to an end in the 
District Semifinals in a hard fought 
battle with Lake Brantley, losing 
0-1. Congratulations to Coach 
Perez and his team on another 
winning season.

Lacrosse
Led by Head Coach Gary 
Robinson, the boys lacrosse team 
finished the regular season 19-2. The 
team dominated the Seminole Athletic 
Conference as well as the District, winning 
the championship in both. The team then 
headed into the regional tournament in 
what is easily the toughest region in the 
state of Florida. After two impressive wins 
over Oviedo and Creekside, the team 
traveled to Ponte Vedra for a matchup of 
two of the top three teams in the state. 
Unfortunately, the season would end 
on that field in Jacksonville as the boys 
ended losing a well-played match, 7-8.

Just like the boys, the girls play one of 
the toughest schedules around. That 
means their 14-6 record does not do this 
team justice. In just Head Coach Maggie 
Williams’ second year, she has turned 
this program into the Seminole Athletic 
Conference Champions and the District 
Champions. Although the girls season 
ultimately came to an end in the Regional 
Quarterfinals, they have put the rest of 
the state on notice that this program will 
be a force to be dealt with going forward. 
Congratulations to this program on a 
fantastic season.

190 E. Airport Blvd.
Sanford

2530 Aloma Ave.
Winter Park 

10749 E. Colonial Dr.
Orlando alomabowlingcenters.com

To Make Reservations at One of Our Locations 
Contact our Sales & Events Office at 
407-384-0003 Prompt 1 or email

events@alomabowlingcenters.com

Book Your Next

Today!

PARTY,
TEAM BUILDING
FUNDRAISERor

http://alomabowlingcenters.com
http://facebook.com/Clipper-Ship-Pet-Grooming-234685259955067
http://subway.com
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SSC/Dual Enrollment: Fall 2022
If you intend to register for Dual Enrollment in the Fall, please apply before 
your student leaves for Summer.
•	 Registration opens for Current Students: April 11, 2022
•	 Registration opens for New Students: June 29, 2022
•	 Classes for the full term begin: August 22, 2022

Summer School 
2022

Credit Recovery Only – 
Available to students who 
previously earned a semester 
grade of a “D” or an “F” in a 
course.

Summer School Sites – 
All high school sites except 
Crooms Academy

•	 Summer School dates 
are May 31, 2022-June 
23, 2022 (Monday-
Thursday) - 7:20am-
1:05pm

•	 Students who did not 
pre-register for summer 
school should show up 
at 7:00 am on May 31st 
to get registered.

http://getfortifyfl.com

